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March 2022 
 
Letter to Parents n° 5 

 

 
                                         Discovery of the Kin ball activity from CE2 to CM2 Friday 4th March 2022 

 

Dear parents,  

 
Please find below the last updates from the school: 
 
FITNESS AWARENESS 
 
Discovery of Kin ball activity 
Friday 4th March, all CE2, CM1 and CM2 have discovered the kin ball.   
This team game requires a strong cohesion so that the ball does not touch the floor. Three players have to 
hold the ball so that a fourth can throw.  Kin Ball is one of the rarest game that allows three teams to play at 
the same time against each other.  See the article on the blog. 
 
 
ARTISTIC AWARENESS 

 
Artwork of the month 2021-2022 … a Continent, an Artist, an Artwork 

Africa is celebrated with a photograph of the artist Thandiwe Muriu. See the article on the blog 
HERE 
 
 
 
 
 

https://sites.google.com/lyceefrancais.org.uk/ecoleandremalraux/blog/news-mars-march-2022/découverte-du-kin-ball-pour-tous-les-élèves-de-ce2-cm1-et-cm2
https://sites.google.com/lyceefrancais.org.uk/ecoleandremalraux/blog/2021-septembre-september/loeuvre-du-mois-est-de-retour
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OTHER NEWS 
 

Covid 19 – Sanitary measures LFCG 
We can all see that, even if the pandemic is not over, the recommended measures from the British 
government (and numerous countries) have evolved.  Regarding our school: the reinforced 
protocols on hygiene are still in place.  

 Wearing the mask is not highly recommended anymore, but remains allowed for those who 
wish to wear it.   

 The isolation protocol (in case of a positive case) follows a precautionary logic.  See the 
protocole by clicking HERE  

School reports 
The reports will be delayed by a few days.  They will be sent on Wednesday 30th March instead of 
Friday 25th March.  
 
CM2 – Applying to 6ème  Section Internationale (S.I.) 
As per Mrs Maraviglia’s (English coordinator) explanations, during the School Board meeting, the 
pupils applying will connect to the test from home and not from school, exactly as per the last two 
years.  Tests will take place on week starting Monday 25th April.  The date is not fixed yet, but parents 
will be informed the week before the spring break in order to have time to organise themselves.   
This year, 194 pupils have applied for the International Section; 10 of them are from Andre Malraux.  
This year, 120 CM2 pupils will be entering « 6ème International Section » in September 2022. 
 
Gala diner – Fundraising 2022  
The LFCG Families Charity Fund, with the support of the parents association (APL), has launched 

a new fundraising campaign for 2022 to help families from the Lycee and its primary schools.  The 

dinner will take place on Thursday 24th March at the Hurlingham Club.  The LFCG Charity Funds are 
used, in a confidential manner, to help families who might encounter financial difficulties so that their 
children can stay at the LFCG, by covering the fees or helping with specialised therapies.  
 
LFCG Family Charity Fund reminds us all that it is not too late to book a table at the gala, order raffle 
tickets or participate in the online auction.   Please find all the information by clicking HERE 
 
Bordars road gate 
The gate has now been repaired.  We will resume its use on Tuesday 22nd March.   
 
Spring break 
The holiday will start on Friday 1st April after school. School will start again on Tuesday 19th April.  
 
We thank the parents who have organised the foodbank campaign from 15th to 18 March.  Read the 
article on the blog HERE 
 
With best regards, 
 
Aurélie Exbrayat 

https://www.lyceefrancais.org.uk/covid-19/
https://sites.google.com/lyceefrancais.org.uk/ecoleandremalraux/blog/news-mars-march-2022/diner-de-gala-apl-foundraising-2022
https://sites.google.com/lyceefrancais.org.uk/ecoleandremalraux/blog/news-mars-march-2022/a-food-bank-at-school

